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NOTICE OF FILING 
 
IN RE: AT&T TENNESSEE COMPLAINT AGAINST 

CELLULAR SOUTH, INC. D/B/A C SPIRE 
 
DOCKET NO.: 19-00099 
 
DATE:  April 9, 2021 
 
 
 In the Order Suspending Amended Procedural Schedule issued by the Hearing 

Officer in the above-captioned matter on November 2, 2020, the Hearing Officer 

suspended the procedural schedule based on the parties’ desire to postpone a hearing until 

an in-person hearing could be held. Due to the complexity of the subject matter, the parties 

expressed that the issues would be better presented during an in-person hearing, rather than 

during a hearing held virtually.  Governor Lee’s Executive Order 78 extended the 

suspension of the requirement of a physical quorum of Commissioners through April 28, 

2021. 

 Please file an update on the status of this docket by April 16, 2021, including 

whether the parties want to continue to postpone the hearing in the matter until an in-person 

hearing can be held.   

 
  Monica Smith-Ashford, Hearing Officer 


